
Agenda Item: 15. 
 

Memorandum 
 
To: PPO Subcommittee 
From: Amanda Grint, Water Resources Engineer 
Date:  June 7, 2012 
Re: New District Program 17.44 – Flood Mitigation Assistance Program 
 
 
 The District received a request for cost share on the construction of a levee to protect the City 
of Blair’s water and wastewater treatment plants that experienced a severe flood threat during 
last year’s Missouri River flood, see attached letter.  District staff met with Blair representatives 
and discussed the possibility of cost sharing while noting that there was currently no District 
program that fit the project.  The City of Blair also submitted a request for detention to mitigate 
flooding within the City (see attached letter).  This request for assistance has in the past been 
able to be funded through the Urban Drainageway Program but since the revision to incorporate 
stream restoration,   the flood control aspect has been inadvertently omitted from the program.  
Several governmental entities have been and could be in need of assistance for flood reduction 
measures that are not currently covered by a District cost share assistance program.  District 
staff has prepared guidelines for a new program for the Board to consider for adoption and 
inclusion in its policy manual.  This would provide staff direction when responding to inquiries 
for assistance.       
 
The attached description provides the details and criteria for the proposed program.  The three 
categories for eligible projects will be  
 

 Flood reduction levees which protect water-dependent, critical facilities 
 Flood reduction detention  
 Flood reduction channel improvement 

 
The program will provide a 50% cost share up to a maximum of $500,000 per project.  Sponsors 
would be required to make an application for FEMA grant funding assistance on all projects as 
well.       
 
This program, if approved, is expected to be advertised to local communities with the annual 
mailing on District programs in February and then budgeted for in the next fiscal year.  However, 
the two Blair project requests appear to meet the proposed guidelines and are planned to be 
presented to the Board for consideration next month if the proposed program is adopted.  Staff 
has preliminarily placed $400,000 in the draft fiscal year 2013 budget for this item.    
 
 
Management recommends that the subcommittee recommend to the Board of Directors 
that the District adopt District Program 17.44, Flood Mitigation Assistance Program, in 
accordance with the proposed criteria and program guidelines.    


















